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August 2023 Park Monthly Report 

 
 

This month in the park and cemetery department the employees have been busy working on various 
improvement projects on top of mowing and trimming all properties.  Steve S. took the sickle mower around to 
various properties and trimmed back some taller brush. This week Kim and I hosted a training session at the 
aquatic facility and reviewed some areas with staff. The guards dove for the brick in the diving well, tread water, 
practiced back boarding and swam 200 meters. The concessions stand is selling a lot of product and they had 3 
more facility rentals this past week. The contractors for the utility department project hit the gas service line for 
the pool this so we had to relight the pool boiler. The water line on the north side of City Park was replaced this 
week and the yard hydrant was replaced as well. This week at Woodlawn the employees have been busy with 
their routine mowing and trimming. The employees have four cremation burials that they had to prepare for the 
end of this week. Last Thursday afternoon we were called by the wellness center, they needed to have their office 
removed of all furniture immediately as the flooring was replaced the following morning. I met with the trails 
committee this week at the park shop as we went over future projects. I have been working on a grant through 
the DNR that would provide money to replace ash trees in the parks. Daily cleaning of downtown, weeding, 
watering hanging baskets, sweeping trails continues. Carolyn and Craig are doing a great job with the campground 
as usual. Steve H. continues to do a great job cleaning restroom facilities and preparing shelters for reservations. 

The pool drain project is moving right along as they made the connections to the active drain lines this 
week. The contractors did an excellent job digging around several utilities to place the manhole sections on the 
west side of the pool. The contractors plan on completing the rest of the pipework this week so they can start 
wrapping up the project.  

At Woodlawn we are working on the new sign but need to complete additional base work before it can be 
put up. The new parts finally arrived for restroom repairs at Wings Park as the employees had to do some 
additional plumbing repairs from the vandalism the bathroom received but is all finished and open again. Danny 
C. replaced a yard hydrant that needed replacement at Woodlawn this week as well. We took the vac truck out to 
Redgate and cleaned out the holding tank this week. Nate W. took the sweeper up to the pool area to help with 
some cleaning with all the construction going on in the area. Russ M. took the harley rake to Redgate Park and 
stirred up the bocce ball court to prepare the courts for this weekend. At the pool we are wrapping up the season 
with the final day taking place on the 20th and will have the dog dip the last couple hours of the final day. This 
week on one of my pool stops, Kim pointed out a pair of families that she had talked to, that drove down from the 
Elkader area just to swim at the Oelwein pool. The prairie plantings are looking great this year as they were all 
burned off this spring as a prescribed burning. The park and cemetery employees spent some extra time cleaning 
and making improvements at Redgate for Italian Days this weekend. Anthony Ricchio donated two trees to that 
park this week that the cemetery employees planted. The park employees stopped down at Depot Park this 
morning to mow, trim and sweep all the areas so that the park is ready for the party in the park tonight. The pool 
drain project is moving along as they started final grading this week. The contractors brought in the concrete crew 
who have been forming areas up and poured the main section of 3rd street back on Wednesday.  Sidewalks are 
being formed up, larger equipment has been moved out, and the fencing company came in to install posts. On 
Monday evening, I met with the tree board as we talked about the upcoming tree planting in October. I provided 
a flyer for the members to take with them when they talk to community members when asking to plant trees in 
the boulevard in front of their properties, in the right of way. Dion completes his daily watering, cleaning, and 
weeding downtown. The trails and cemetery were swept this week, Steve H. has several shelters to prepare for 
reservations this weekend and continues to do a great job cleaning the restrooms. 

The park department is short of two people now that the younger guys must go back to school. The park 
and cemetery employees teamed up and took a dead tree out at Woodlawn this week. Nate had the guys clean up 
some areas around the storage buildings at the cemetery and they prepared a full burial for Saturday. At City Park, 
the park employees painted the bathroom doors near the horseshoe pits this week. At the campground there was 
a breaker that shorted out that had to be replaced over the weekend. Also, at City Park the employees spent 
some extra time working on the disc golf course trimming and cutting back trees. The park employees completed 
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some extra trimming at the complex and trimming the ditch on 150 in front of the welcome sign.  Sunday will be 
the last day for the aquatic center with the dog dip the last two hours from 5-7pm. I have wrapped up work on the 
community forestry grant to be submitted next week to plant trees in Platt Park and the complex. The pool drain 
project is wrapping up quickly as we are waiting on the fencing contractors to get back in to put the fencing back 
up so they can finish landscaping. I met with engineer Jon B. at the pool and tried out backflushing with the new 
system and all went as planned. Russ M. and I stopped at the wellness center this morning to move furniture back 
into place for the wellness staff. Steve Horan is doing a great job cleaning restrooms and preparing for shelter 
reservations. Dion continues to come in early every morning to water hanging flower baskets downtown and pick 
up garbage. Trails and the skate park were swept once again, and the Rohrick’s are doing a great job hosting at 
the campground. I sent out the agenda for Mondays Park and rec meeting and prepared my report for the 
meeting and starting in on budget items. 

The cemetery crew had a full burial to prepare this week and took down a couple of dead trees and swept 
the roads. The employees replaced a few boards on the trail bridge near the complex this week and did some 
extra trimming at City Park. Nate completed some weed spraying and trail sweeping this week. Sunday at the pool 
we held the annual dog dip at the pool that had a great turn out with 37 dogs attending. The staff helped wrap 
things up for the season as it was another successful year at the pool. Third street NE was opened to traffic this 
week as we worked with the street department to get his area opened again to traffic. The contractors arrived 
and put the chain link fencing up around the pool as the drain project has wrapped up. The park employees have 
spent most of the week at the pool starting in winterizing the pool facility. The gas was shut off and shade 
structures taken down. The employees started off on the preparations for the filter replacement as they started 
removing the piping in the pump room. We met with Carrico Aquatics as they marked where they wanted the 
piping cut away for the new piping to connect. With the extreme heat, the employees have been taking 
afternoons off these past few days. Next week we will start cutting the old filter apart and remove the sand to 
have everything ready for the contractors to install the new system. On Monday, the park and rec meeting was 
held at City Park as we went over our updates for the commission. This week I submitted a grant proposal to the 
DNR for matching funds to purchase more trees to plant in the parks. This week I was awarded a $455 grant to 
cover the cost of testing, for taking the certified park and recreation professional certification through the Iowa 
Park and Rec Association. Dion continues his watering downtown, trails swept, campground staying busy and 
Steve Horan taking care of shelter reservations. 

The cemetery crew had a cremation burial this week to prepare for Jamison funeral home. Chris J. and 
Marc B. have been busy cutting the pool filter out as the second part of the pool project moves on. Nate and I 
borrowed the jet tuck and used it to remove the sand from the top cell of the filter. The new filters are to be 
delivered in the middle of September so we will have the old filter out in plenty of time for the contractors to get 
in right away.  

Both departments were busy working in Wings Park this week, clearing the waterway north of the arching 
trail bridge. The employees string trimmed the entire area then went in and cut out any of the scrub trees out to 
clean the area. The park employees spent some time weeding and cleaning depot park and watering trees. Dion 
has been watering hanging baskets downtown, and watering trees in Redgate and recently planted street trees 
since last year. I sent out the agenda for the tree board meeting next week as we are gathering locations to plant 
trees in October. Carloyn and Craig R. are doing a great job keeping the campground looking great and Steve H. 
had four more shelter reservations to take care of this week plus bathrooms to clean. 
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Trimming      new drinking fountain 

 
 

trainings 

 
 

Gas service line        dragging lots     wellness center 
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New water line installed 

 
        

Sign prep      concrete pour 

 
Pool drain project 
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Pool drain project 

 
 

 
Sign    bathroom repairs      hydrant repair 

 
  Vac       sweeping    Bocce ball 
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    Step replacement    prairie plantings 

 
Redgate repairs 

 
   Donated trees           depot park 
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Pool drain project 
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Tree board flyer 

 

 

 
 

Education and public awareness are important 
aspects of the work undertaken by the City of 
Oelwein and Trees Forever. Our conservation 

orientation helps improve the world and 
environment in which we live immediately, and 
for the future. Understanding the importance of 

our natural environment is paramount in 
helping government leaders and individuals 
make decisions that will benefit our world. 

 

Tree City Award 

2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 

Growth Award 

2020, 2022 

2019 Governors volunteer award 

2021 Outstand community organization – Iowa Urban tree council 

Benefits of Street Trees 
• Air Quality 

• Energy Savings 

• Carbon Sequestration 

(removing carbon dioxide 

from atmosphere) 

• Storm Water Retention 

• Increased property values 

• Reduced water treatment 

costs 

• Annual benefit to the 

Oelwein community 

o $395,978 

   Trees Planted 

• 2016 – 39 

• 2017 – 69 

• 2018 – 39 

• 2019 – 254 

• 2020 – 66 

• 2021 – 68 

• 2022 - 50 
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       Sweeping             dead tree cemetery 
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 cleaning up        doors painted   campground 

 
         Disc golf   complex 

 
2023 pool drain project 
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      Tree removal                   burial prep         decking 

 
Disc golf  trails   spraying   dog dip 

 
winterizing 
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Filter project 

 
 

 
Drain project wrapped up 

 
 

 
Filter project 
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Filter project     winterizing 
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Wings waterway 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

➢ Meet with contractors 

 

 

 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ Check pool chemistry mornings 

➢ Watering depot park 

➢ Drag graveled areas/sweep trails 

➢ Water hanging baskets 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Patch Park/cemetery roads 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Ash tree removal 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Playground Improvements 

➢ Power Spraying 

➢ Work at depot park 

➢ Repair piping at pool 

➢ Clearing waterway Wings 

➢ Pool drain project completed 

➢ Pool piping removed 

➢ Pool filter being removed 

➢ Cemetery sign work 

➢ Drinking fountain Platt Park 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ Replace decking on old bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Ash tree removal 

➢ Pool filter project 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Playground rubber mulch wings 

 

➢ Cemetery sign install 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Install foul poles Diamond 1 

➢ Flagpole diamond 3 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

 

 

 

 

Joshua Johnson ma 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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